
28 February 2024 

Project number: H-87868786 
 

 

Construction Notification

sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au 
T 07 5475 7272  E mail@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au 

Locked bag 72 Sunshine Coast Mail Centre Qld 4560 

 

Boat Ramp and Car Park Upgrade, Outrigger Park   Page 1 of 1

All information contained in this communication is accurate at the time of distribution however works and dates are subject to change 

due to circumstances outside of Sunshine Coast Council’s control. 

Boat ramp and car park upgrade 
Outrigger Park - Minyama  

  March Construction Update 

Stage One project duration: September 2023 to mid-May 2024                         

All works are subject to weather and construction material/equipment availability. 

  Brisbane Road, Minyama 

  Boat ramp temporarily closed 

         No public access to Outrigger Park during construction period. 

 

Project overview 

The Queensland Government and Sunshine 
Coast Council are upgrading the public boat 
ramp and trailer parking to provide safe and easy 
access into one of our region’s busiest 
waterways, the Mooloolah River. 

For safety reasons the boat ramp remains closed 
to the public for the duration of construction. 
Alternative nearby boat ramps include La Balsa 
Park, Buddina and Parkyn Parade, Mooloolaba. 

March construction activity  

March activity will see continued construction of 
the: 

 new revetment wall 
 new two-lane boat ramp 
 new floating walkway 
 new sealed carpark with 36 car-trailer 

parks  

The location and nature of this project means 
that construction workers must schedule works 
to accommodate tidal movements.  

Although most construction activity takes place 
between 6am and 6pm, on occasion works will 
occur between 4am and 7pm as tides dictate.  

The construction team will continue to minimise 
noise wherever possible and safe to do so.   

Construction will cease over the Easter holiday 
period, from Sunday 31 March to Monday 1 April 
inclusive. 

Project completion date estimated 
mid-May  

The heavy rain experienced over the past few 
months has slightly delayed construction 
progress. The new, upgraded boat ramp and car 
park is expected to open by mid-May 2024.  

We thank our community for your continued 
patience and will continue to keep you informed. 

 

Further information 

You can find further information about the 
Outrigger Boat Ramp upgrade on Council’s 
website at www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au 

To contact Council’s project team please email    

MinyamaBoatRampUpgrade@sunshinecoast.qld.
gov.au  

Or contact Council’s customer service via the 
details below, please quote project H8786 
‘Outrigger Park Boat Ramp Upgrade, Minyama’ 


